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BULLETIN NO. 16-08 

 

TO: ALL NEW JERSEY STATE CHARTERED BANKS, SAVINGS BANKS, 
SAVINGS AND LOAN ASSOCIATIONS AND CREDIT UNIONS 

FROM:  RICHARD J. BADOLATO, COMMISSIONER 

RE: PRE- AND POST-DISASTER REGULATORY GUIDANCE 

 

 The purpose of this Bulletin is to provide guidance to all New Jersey state chartered 
banks, savings banks, savings and loan associations and credit unions (“institutions”) regarding 
pre- and post-disaster regulatory activity, including, but not limited to, the issuance of bulletins, 
orders, or both, by the Commissioner pursuant to the Banking Act of 1948, N.J.S.A. 17:9A-23.50 
et seq., following a declaration of a State of Emergency by the Governor, and the 
Commissioner’s general authority pursuant to N.J.S.A. 17:1-15(g).  The regulatory activity 
described herein may be implemented as necessary depending upon the particular circumstances, 
and would be tailored, as appropriate, based upon the nature of the state of emergency and 
consumer impact.  Similar regulatory action was taken pre- and post- Storms Sandy and Irene.  
Examples of the content of such regulatory activity follow.   
 

The Department requests each institution to review and be familiar with the content of 
these regulatory measures.  This will enable each institution to be as responsive as possible and 
will aid in the recovery efforts after a state of emergency. 
 

I. Pre-disaster planning 
 

A.  Disaster Preparation Plan 
 

According to established practice, all institutions are required to prepare and maintain a 
disaster preparation plan to address all reasonably foreseeable risks to continuity of business in 
the event of a catastrophic event.  The Department notes the particular importance to New Jersey 
citizens of maintaining financial services in these circumstances. 
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